
DULLES SHRM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES FOR October 2013
Board Members Present: (13) Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt, Linda White, Matt Nieman,  Sarah Bowman, Wistaria Krigger, Katie Scullion, Amy Civilikas, Vince Pascarella, Courtney Nicholson, Kelley Ridge, Jennifer Regis, Carolyn Bouldin, Tim Kelly
On the Phone: (1) Cindy Snyder,
Board Members Absent: (4) Joe Sherrier, Mary Roome-Godbolt, Cassie Ferrari, Brooke Carlon
Meeting called to order:  6:04 by Sarah Bowman, Time keeper: Courtney Nicholson
Secretary’s Report/Minutes:  
August and June
· Cortney made a motion to approve the June and August board minutes

· Linda C. seconded the motion

· Approve – 10
· Abstain – 1
· Minutes approved

President Review/Updates:  
2014 Board: All board positions have been filled! 
Fall seminar: Seminar: 27 registered to date. We will ask if Keli Winters will push out another notification.
Linda C. suggested that we give 2 registrations at the next chapter meeting in lieu of the $100 raffle. 

 Motioned: Carolyn

Seconded motioned: Jennifer Regis.

Approved:12

Abstained:0

Membership: They are preparing the numbers for the audit for National SHRM. 
Website: No updates
Treasurer’s Reports: Tim Kelley updated the board that Jennifer Regis and he has started the transition of the Treasurer position on the board. YTD accounts:

Savings: $33,963

Checking: $36,324

Paypal: $1780

Total: $72,067 
Registration: Jenifer Regis updated the board that the September meeting we had 56 in attendance including the 6 walk-ins, 4 paid and didn’t show, 1 people registered and didn’t show. 
For the October meeting we have 9 people registered thus far.
September Happy hour had 51 attendees, 38 registered and 13 walk- ins, 5 paid and didn’t show and 7 didn’t pay and didn’t show.

Programs: Linda White updated the board that every speaker has been filled for 2014, but June.  The survey was very good. 
Sponsors: Vince Pascarella updated the board that we do not have an October and November sponsors.  Our sponsorships are running thin this year.  Vince is working on a few ideas on how to increase the value of sponsorship.  It was suggested that we will revisit at the November board meeting on the best way to approach the sponsorship for 2014. Vince requested that the board send him your ideas. 

. 
Certification: Amy Civilikas updated the board that all of the submissions have been submitted for 2013.  We received 2 drop out from the PHR/SPHR study group. We have received certification for 2 of the fall seminar speakers. 
Discussion Group: Wistaria Krigger informed the board that the October meeting was very well done and received great reviews. 27 people signed up, 19 people attended (including 1 walk in), which makes a 70% attendance rate.
November meeting will be 11/7 on Aligning IT governance on HR policies facilitated by Christopher Wade. 
Legislative:  Matt Nieman updated the board that the Federal Government is closed, which means that we will not be doing the 10/9/13 inside of the beltway.  We will rescheduled, but not sure when. 
SHRM Foundation: Katie Scullion updated the board that year to date, we have collected $450. For the September chapter meeting $40 deposited for SHRM Foundation. The total year to date donation for the SHRM foundation is $3,964. 

The board decided that we will give $250 for the silent auction at the SHRM leadership conference.

Jennifer made motion

Linda White second motion; approval11
Diversity/Workforce Development: Carolyn Bouldin informed the board we have 3 speakers for our Feb. event.  One of speakers named, Joe Barto has a $1000.00 fee plus travel costs. Carolyn will vet him and potentially purpose it to the board next month. 
Students: Cassie Ferrari updated the board via an email that we have received 4 applications so far. 
Communications: Cindy Snyder updated the board that the newsletter is out.  The advertisements for the October chapter meeting have also been pushed out to the network.  Dulles SHRM currently has 773 LinkedIn members, 421 followers on twitter and 60 members on Facebook. 
Food:  Carolyn B.
Meeting adjourned: 6:50pm
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Bowman
As of October 7, 2013

